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1.0
The purpose of this document is to share some preliminary information on budgetary driven actions within Pittsburgh District that will affect the level of service offered to our customers on the Rivers of the Pittsburgh District.

2.0
Our nation faces big challenges.  Clearly, in the current environment we cannot continue to do “business as usual.”  We must be as efficient and effective as we possibly can.  The time has passed to ask our folks to do more with less. We must accept that reduced funding means reduced services.  This may require elimination of what we have come to expect as “regular” service.  Each facility has some “minimal acceptable service level” that defines the point below which it is no longer justifiable to operate the facility and provide service to our customers.

3.0
It remains uncertain exactly what amounts will be budgeted for the Allegheny River in the President’s FY12 Budget proposal, but it is certain that Allegheny River and about 120 other “low use” navigation systems or projects in the Nation will have to reduce the service offered to our customers. In the case of Allegheny River, this reduction may be below that which justifies retaining permanent staffing at the locks.

4.0
The Pittsburgh District has studied this for several weeks.  It is our intention that the District should shape its future rather than be shaped by it.  Toward that end, two Courses of Action (COAs) have been developed to implement what we believe will be the best outcome to the required Service Reduction.  One is more “Commercial” friendly with full 24/7 Service on the Lower Allegheny River.  The other is more “Recreation” friendly, with some reduction of service on the lower Allegheny River and some minimal recreation service retained at one or two of the Upper Allegheny River locks. 

5.0
USACE will NOT “close” any lock.  That can only be done by Congress.  However, we must reduce the service and staffing at the locks commensurate with budgeted funding. A new “Caretaker Level of Service” has been created by HQUSACE to accomplish this service and staffing reduction.

6.0
Necessary actions must be taken this fiscal year to make these staffing and service changes effective by 1 October 2011.

7.0
We plan to keep the Allegheny River System open in FY11 in accordance with our published level of service through overtime, reassignments, and rehired annuitants as appropriate. Service and staffing reductions may begin as soon as 15 February 2011.

8.0
Proposed “caretaker” level of service will require we retain a few permanent employees on a roving basis in the upper Allegheny to preserve operational and physical security control of the system and the facilities.  These employees will not provide navigation lockages.

9.0
Waterways Association Leadership are invited to participate in a briefing and informational session of CEWAAG following release of the President’s Budget at 1300 on 14 February 2011 at USACE Pittsburgh District Headquarters.  Meeting will be in the Headwaters Conference Room in Operations Division on the 20th floor of the Moorhead Federal building.
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